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PPG Meeting

31st October 2014 at 1:00pm
Chair: René Mehta (RM – Practice Manager)
Attending from practice: - as above
Patients attending: Richard Lee (RL), 
Apologies: Linda Cogan (LC), Helen O’Brien (HoB), Kevin Kerwick (KK), Michael Brady (MB), Diesel Roberts (DR), Julia Ward (JW),  Shada Lambert (SL), Joanne Darwish, Katie Kelly (KKy), Sharon Castello (SC – Senior Receptionist), Fiona McMahon (FM),
1) Introduction & Apologies

· As noted above
· SC on annual leave
2) Minutes of Last Meeting & Actions
· Minutes of last meeting agreed as accurate
· 11102013-1 – Closed due to inactivity
· 12062014-1 – PPG DES item on agenda below

· 12062014-2 – Future vision for the practice is to be able to offer more early morning appointments from September onwards and continue to work in partnership with our neighbourhood.
3) Patient Engagement / NAPP
· RM distributed the last NAPP eBulletin from October 2014

· RM noted the following from the bulletin:

· Item 1a – PPGs to be a contractual requirement from 2015-16
· Item 1b – Online access to medical records for patients to be widened

· Item 2 – Out of area registration has been put back from 1st Oct 2014 to 5th Jan 2015. This is the process whereby patients can register with a practice outside of the area in which they live. The practice awaits final guidance on this as there will be an issue with patients needing urgent care.
· The next Locality PPG for north Southwark practices is scheduled for Wednesday 12th November 6.15-8.15pm at Blackfriars Settlement, Rushworth Street, SE1 0RB.
4) Commissioning Update
· Two new referral pathways have been established:
· SAIL – Safe & Independent Living. This service is designed to help patients aged over 50 maintain their independence while living at home
· Self-Management UK – This is a 6 week course designed to help patients learn more about any long term medical condition that they may have.
5) Extended Access Centre (EAC)
· The new Extended Access Centre for patients of South Southwark practices will be up and running from 11th November at the Lister Health Centre in Peckham. The service will be booked appointments only so no walk-ins allowed. Patients will ring their own surgery and if there is no capacity to be seen there on the day, then they will be offered an appointment at the EAC..
· An EAC for North Southwark practices, which includes East Street, will be established when a suitable site has been found – hopefully in early 2015.

6) PPG DES
· The PPG DES (Directed Enhanced Service) has changed this year. The practice will no longer have to do a mandatory patient survey. Instead it is up to the PPG to decide upon 3 actions for the year. RM has proposed:

· to implement a comments/suggestions box at reception

· to set up the practice website within the next 2 months
· RM will ask all members of the group for one other suggestion - ACTION
7) PRG Feedback 
· RM noted new practice website is now live:
8) Any Other Business

· RL noted the low attendance at the last 2 meetings and a discussion was had about circulating a newsletter instead or using other social media; Facebook, Twitter, etc…
ACTIONS
	Ref
	Action
	Responsible
	Deadline
	Comment

	12062014-1
	PPG DES – 1 more suggestion needed
	All
	31.12.2014
	


Date of next meeting:  To be confirmed
